
EBI sessions provide a “safe space” to discuss sensitive and personal issues.  For some participants this  
may trigger memories and/or disclosures of trauma, such as sexual abuse or dating violence. Here are some 
steps you can take to be ready for these disclosures.  

BEFORE Disclosures Happen: Be prepared. 

•	 Expect disclosures of trauma—recognize the likelihood of trauma among your program’s teen 
participants.  Over 60% of U.S. youth under 18 have either directly experienced or witnessed some  
type of violence in the past year. Nearly 40% experienced two or more direct victimizations.  
National Survey of Children’s Exposure to Violence

•	 Know your agency’s (or host site’s) protocol for handling disclosure of trauma by teen 
clients, including: who on site to contact, approach to interviewing the teen, documentation, 
handling immediate safety concerns, involving the teen’s family, reporting, and referring to trauma 
treatment services.

•	 Know your state’s reporting laws concerning violence to minors—who must report, 
what must be reported, and how. All states require the reporting of concerns of child abuse  
to the state child welfare agency.  Many states identify specific professionals as “mandated 
reporters” including social workers, health care providers, and teachers. For state by state 
information go to: https://www.childwelfare.gov/systemwide/laws_policies/state/index.cfm

•	 Have referral information at your fingertips, so that you can connect the teen  
to appropriate counseling and trauma treatment services. Know how to contact qualified 
staff at your site and also be familiar with your agency’s referral network of community providers. 
See the list on the back for referral network recommendations.

•	 Be aware of how disclosures may arise. Outside the EBI session disclosures may arise: 
before/after group, in relation to a written EBI assignment, as part of assessments, through 
observation, or someone else tells you. During the EBI session disclosures may arise: during 
sensitive activity/discussion, spontaneous disclosure, or during side conversations with peers.

•	 At the beginning of every session, emphasize confidentiality, but also outline the limits:  
“Everything said in this group stays in this group. What we talk about here is completely 
confidential.  But with one exception:  If someone says they are in danger of being harmed  
or harming someone else, I would have to do everything I could to be sure they are protected.  
And that can mean involving others.”

G U I D E L I N E S  F O R  E V I D E N C E - B A S E D  I N T E R V E N T I O N  ( E B I )  FA C I L I TAT O R S

Handling Disclosures 

   of TRAUMA :




